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Staff Starters at Watton Medical Practice

Since our last newsletter, we have had the following staff members join the practice.

• Rhianna Hitch: Cleaner 

• Danielle Walker: Cleaner 

• Patrycja Brodacka: Care Navigator  

Kezia Wilkinson – Physician Associate

Kezia graduated from the UEA in 2021 with a degree in Biological 

Sciences. She then went on to study for another 2 years at UEA 

gaining her MSc as a Physician Associate. She grew up in Norfolk 

and attending Wayland Academy High School. 

Kezia enjoys playing sports in her spare time, mostly spending 

time at the gym, or playing netball in a competitive league in 

Norwich.

Did You Know… 

We have a blood pressure kiosk in the waiting room. This means that you do not need 

an appointment to check your blood pressure. The machine links with your clinical 

records and is reviewed by our team, if for any reason you needed an appointment to 
discuss your blood pressure we would contact you to book this. 

If you cannot attend your appointment, please contact the surgery to let us know. 

From 01 January to 30 April, 851 appointments were missed.

Long Term Conditions (LTC)

We have introduced a new annual review recall process. We are hoping that this process will 

be easier for patients. 

Many long term conditions need an annual review to ensure your condition is being 

appropriately managed (by you as the patient, and us as your healthcare provider), identify 

problems or concerns and build your confidence and knowledge to manage your condition. 

How Does The Process Work? 

Patients with long term conditions will now be invited for their annual review around the 

month of their birthday.

For some conditions, it may be necessary to have more than one appointment (for example, 

a blood test) and then your review appointment. Most reviews are completed by our 

specialised nursing team but in some cases, it may be necessary to have your review with a 

GP. When you receive your invitation you will be advised what appointments are needed and 

who with. 

Some conditions may need an interim review (e.g., six months), if this is the case the clinician 

will discuss this with you during your annual review. 

What Does This Mean For Me? 

Patients will now be called around the month of their birthday, so for this year it may be that 

patient’s reviews are over or under the normal year (e.g., if a your birthday is in October but 

you had your review in January, you will get invited in for your annual review in October) 

however this should be resolved in 2024. We ask that you still attend for your appointment 

when you are invited. 

If you are struggling to manage your long term condition and need support from the 

practice before you are invited for your review please contact the practice. 

If you have any questions about our annual review process, please do not hesitate to contact 

Reception.



PPG Survey 

Our PPG recently completed a survey, please see below themes identified and 

practice actions. 

Staffing on front desk to 

prevent long queues. 

When the reception team are fully staffed, we will 

have two receptionists on front desk to help with 

patient queries. 

We now have a member of our medication team 

on front desk each day to assist with any 

medication queries. 

Home visit requests and 

communication of our 

home visit policy. 

We provide home visits for our housebound 

patients when necessary.

We ask for requests to be received by the practice 

before 10:30 so they can be triaged by the duty 

doctor.

We monitor our appointment system and track 

appointments that are missed. Patients who 

regularly DNA appointments are contacted by the 

practice.

Did not attend (DNA) 

policy.

If medication reviews are due we will issue one 

month’s supply to cover until the patient has the 

review. 

Medication reviews and 

concerns that prescription 

is held up when medication 

review is due.

Why can’t patients book 

appointments online 

anymore?

Our appointment system is run differently to how 

it was pre-Covid. All appointments are now 

triaged by our reception team to ensure they are 

booked with the most appropriate clinician.

Why can’t patients order 

non-repeat medication 

online? 

Patients can only order medication online that is 

on their repeat list. If patients have had a certain 

medication before and wish to have this again 

they can put this in the free text box and we will 

look into this. However, it may be that patients 

are asked to book an appointment for further 

discussion before we can issue this. 

Once we have received the results from the lab 

these are reviewed by a clinician. If further action 

is required a member of our reception team will 

be in contact with you. 

All results are available to view on the NHS App 

and patients will be able to see the results as 

soon as they have been reviewed. 

Why does it take so long to 

receive results of blood 

tests?
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